
November 12, 2018 

 

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by 

Supervisor Scheuer at 7:00 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Members Present: Curell, Harvey, Mohr, Running, Scheuer.  Members Absent: None. 

 Visitors: Joe Zanetti, Tammy Seago, Mike & Rosie Papiez, Ron Gromak, Arlene 

Sullivan, Shari Emerick, Keith & Mariann Fleckenstein, Dennis Barefoot, Ron Randall, Dale 

Linder, Cliff Huff, Joan Knowlton,  

 Motion by Curell supported by Harvey to approve the agenda. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Scheuer to accept into record the minutes of the October 

meeting as drafted. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Harvey, supported by Running to accept into record the Treasurers Report as 

presented. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Mohr to pay the monthly bills: from the General Fund, 

$4,684.59 with checks numbered 12934 through 12948, and from the Cemetery Fund, $760.00, 

with check number 1103. MOTION CARRIED. 

 UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Harvey to remove a fire run at 1800 Murphy Lake 

Road from the tax roll as it has been paid. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Harvey to have Curell pursue a 4G contract with 

Verizon for internet service at the hall. MOTION CARRIED. 

 We received an update from Curell about the Tax Tribunal case for the golf course. The 

assessor and attorney Hallahan felt it would be best to settle and lower their values since it 

seemed that they were valued too high and this would avoid more in attorney fees than what 

would be gained in taxes. It was noted that they were asking for the value to be lowered below 

what farm land values are in the township.  

 NEW BUSINESS: 

 Resolution by Curell, supported by Scheuer to adopt the proposed wind energy ordinance 

as recommended by the Planning Commission. Upon roll call vote, all members voted yes. The 

resolution was declared adopted. Resolution attached. 

 Clerk gave a report on unofficial election results and turnout. There were a total of 643 

voters, including 95 absentees.  

 Joe Zanetti from APM gave some figures about mosquito control for the 2018 season. 

APM has presented a proposed contract.  

 There were 3 zoning permits issued since the last meeting, to Brian Brandt 2323 Dodds 

for a pavillion-open shed; to Shelley and Antonio Carrillo 240 Millington for a shed; and to 

Shelley and Antonio Carrillo 240 Millington for a porch awning. 

 Motion by Running, supported by Mohr to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 7:59 pm. 

 

 

_____________________________   ________________________ 
 Pamela Running, Clerk    David Scheuer, Supervisor 

 

 


